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May 11, 2021 
 
The Honorable Richard J. Durbin 
Chairman 
Committee on the Judiciary 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
Dear Senator Durbin: 
 
WIFLE Foundation, Inc. also known as Women in Federal Law Enforcement would like to join our fellow 
law enforcement organizations in supporting Anne Milgram to lead the Drug Enforcement Administration.  
As you know the percentage of women in Law Enforcement is at 12% and those figures have not changed 
since 2007.  In the Federal sector the percentage of women have actually decreased from 16% to 13.8%. 
Research has demonstrated the importance women bring to creating better relationships between law 
enforcement and the communities they serve. 
 
• Milgram joined the prominent Manhattan District Attorney’s Office (1997-2001) following a judicial 

clerkship for the Honorable Anne E. Thompson of the United States District Court for the District of 
New Jersey. She later joined the Justice Department’s Civil Rights Division, where she served as the 
Special Litigation Counsel for Human Trafficking and led the Department’s human trafficking 
prosecutions (2001-2005).   
 

• From 2007 – 2010, Ms. Milgram led a large law enforcement agency as New Jersey’s 57th Attorney 
General where she directed the State Division of Criminal Justice and oversaw 21 prosecutors and nearly 
30,000 local law enforcement officers statewide.  

 
• As New Jersey’s Attorney General, Ms. Milgram used groundbreaking technology to make 

improvements to the criminal legal system overseeing the change in the Camden Police 
Department.  Ms. Milgram used data and analytics to make decisions about how to fight crime and keep 
communities safe.  As a result, Camden experienced a reduction in murders by 41% and all crime by 
26%. 

 
I believe Ms. Milgram possesses the credibility among the law enforcement and community leaders as well 
as, the skills necessary to lead the Drug Enforcement Administration.  Should you have any questions please 
feel free to contact me at wifle@comcast.net or via our telephone number 301-805-2180. 
 
 
 
Sincerely 

 
Catherine W. Sanz 
President 
WIFLE Foundation, Inc.   
 
 


